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reported profits and cash taxes payable, it is often as a result of specific incentives

provided by the tax law (for example, research and development, exploration

expenditure, etc.). If additional corporate taxes are to be raised — which we do not endorse
or think is necessary or desirable —a change in the tax law is probably the most likely way to
achieve this as it is likely that the great majority of Australian listed public companies in the
ASX 200 fulfil their tax compliance obligations. Having said that, it is to be acknowledged
that there needs to be a balance between collecting revenues and enhancing productivity
and growth in the Australian economy.

The need for greater transparency to deter tax avoidance

For the last seven years AGL has been subject to regular review and/or audit by the ATO in
respect of its tax affairs. This is consistent with the ATO’s standard approach to monitoring
the taxation affairs of large companies, as set out in the ATO’s “Compliance Program”,
published annually. AGL seeks to have an open and transparent relationship with the ATO
with a view to identifying and resolving uncertain tax positions as soon as is possible.

AGL is transparent in its tax disclosures in complying with the following:

e Financial Statement reporting requirements, subject to external audit
e Detailed disclosures in annual corporate tax returns

¢ Annual pre-lodgement compliance reviews conducted by the ATO

e Regular GST Key Client reviews

e Annual disclosure to the ATO of “reportable tax positions”

AGL believes that the current level of transparency and tax disclosure imposed on listed
companies should be adequate. The publication of corporate tax data is complicated and
can easily be misinterpreted. A higher level of disclosure may lead to further misreporting in
the public arena. The ATO has extensive powers to request additional information from
Australian companies if necessary and this is the more appropriate channel for audit and
investigation (if it is required) to ensure that companies pay the right amount of tax.

The performance and capability of the ATO

As noted above, AGL is subject to regular review by the ATO. AGL has not noticed any
reduction in the level of compliance activities carried out by the ATO. Furthermore, we
have not noticed any reduction in the capabilities of the ATO personnel that AGL deals with.
We believe that the ATO reviews of AGL continue to be thorough and comprehensive and
the ATO continues to function effectively and efficiently in AGL’s view.

Yours sincerely

Paul McWilliams
Company Secretary and Head of Corporate Support Services
AGL Energy Limited
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